  Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meetings: 7.30pm on the 5th July 2023, Norton Village Hall.
Present:  

Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, John Pigg, Barry Spittle, Steve Bagnall, Henry Phillips and  Andrew Bennett.

Graham Bould (Clerk). 

Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall.

West Mercia Police: PCSO's Sam Newbrook and Steven Breese.
47/23. Welcome, Public Session, Partners and Shropshire Councillors update.
There being no Parishioners present the Chairman invite the PCSO's team from West Mercia to present their update. They indicated that there had been a recent 'opportunist' burglary in the Village that the Police are involved with and any information to help with their on going enquiries would be most gratefully received. The team are also aware of a recent vehicle and bike collision within the Parish. Other rural Policing concerns revolve around organised crime targeting farm machinery. The team has a new Sergeant in Steve Grant based at Bridgnorth. 

Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall then updated the Parish Council on the local plan, the emergency repair carried out at the junction of Cheswardine Lane and the upgrading of sub-standard works recently carried out on the A442 at no cost to Shropshire Council.

The Chairman thanked both partners for their updates and moved to the next item of business.  
48/23. Apologies for absence: None.
49/23. Declarations of Interest: None.
50/23. Minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd May 2023 .
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 3rd May 2023 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
51/23. Boundary Review, Shropshire.
Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall advised the Parish Council on the new proposals from the Boundary Commission out for consultation creating a Shifnal Rural Division which would include Stockton Parish Council, ten other Parish Councils, part of the Town Council at Shifnal and two Parliamentary Constituencies. Councillor Marshall indicated that a number of organisation that he is involved with have made representation to the Boundary Commission about this new Division, although as the number of electors 'stack up' it is unlikely the Boundary Commission will amend the proposals.
52/23. Clerks Report.
The Clerk gave an update from their circulated report which was noted. Members agreed the risk assessment form for meetings in third party venues., and Cllr Andrew Bennett agreed to contact the volunteers at Stockton House about identification of existing plant species within the verges on the lane leading to the House.
53/23. Planning Applications.
23/01833/FUL: Little Leaven halls, Stockton. Single storey rear extension and installation of 'Juliet' balcony to side elevation. No Objections.
23/01984/TCA: Hundred House Hotel, Bridgnorth Road, Norton. Fell 1 silver birch within Norton Conservation area. No Objections.
54/23. Newsletter.
Members agreed the offer from Apley Estate to provide the IT/design function for the existing editorial group at £50 per edition.
55/23. Village Hall report.
Feedback from the Village Hall highlights that the damp is going to be resolved shortly. The car boot events remain a great success. Several booking of the hall have recently been arranged and the management committee are looking to develop a Christmas Fair in December 2023.
56/23. Highways and Footpaths.
A number of 'fix my street' items were raised by members on the A442 that would be reported. Cllr John Pigg agreed to look at the vegetation that has grown up around two of the gateway areas and cut this back. Cllr Steve Bagnall raised again the condition of the unadopted stretch of land off Cheswardine Lane which is the responsibility of Apley Estate.
57/23. Jubilee Play Park.
The bi-monthly site inspection carried out by Cllr Barry Spittle was tabled, agreed and a hard copy is held on file, an additional item was also raised in terms  of 'coating' existing timbers, this would be raised with the term contractor. The yearly ROSPA inspection has been completed a number of timbers need replacing and some small maintenance and painting works. Members agreed to approach Rob Weir for the timber replacement works, with a view to also look at forms of protection on the timbers in the ground. Cllr John Pigg agreed to look at some of the small maintenance items and painting. The Tesco grant application has been resubmitted for the Willow Sculptur there is a likely waiting list of between twelve to eighteen months before any decision is reached. Two pilot areas have also been agreed on site with the term contractor for cutting back and raking for wild flower planting/seeding later in the year.
58/23. Inspections.
The bus shelter has been swept, the bin emptied and a new defibrillator battery pad installed, valued until the 11/25. Work on the notice boards new glass has been completed.
59/23. Finance.
1. The Parish Council agreed the following items of expenditure, the account stands at £12,964.41 before the commitments below have been deducted.

	100357
	Second Life Products Wales Ltd (bench)
	£901.20

	100358
	Mr R J Weir (fitting bench)
	£75.00

	100359
	Mr R J Weir (play park maintenance)
	£160.00

	100360
	Clerk reimbursement (defibrillator pads)
	£92.63

	100361
	Playsafe Limited (ROSPA inspection fee)
	£94.20


60/23. To agree any items for a future agenda. 'Spartans' football club re use of the football field/pavilion
Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 6th September 2023, 7.30pm Norton Village Hall
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 


Chairman………………………………………………… 






Date………………………………………………………..

Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                  
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